
PRINCIPAL’S NEWSLETTER AUGUST 19, 2024

EVENTS 8/19-9/1 (SCHOOL EVENTS, PTA EVENTS, HOLIDAYS)

8/19-8/25 (A-WEEK) 8/26-9/1 (B-WEEK)

Term 1 Essential Guiding Question: What Does It
Mean To Be An Oak Canyon Eagle?
Homeroom Topics: Identifying, Recognizing, and
Celebrating Our Gifts, Strengths and Contributions
19-23 Welcome Week (See Details Below)
19 Vision Screening (1st Period/8th Graders)
19 Hearing Screening for 7th Graders (8:00-11:00)
19-20 7th Grade Chromebook Distribution in S. Success
20 SCC Meeting 2:30-3:30 in the TLC
21 PTSA Meeting 9:30-10:30 in the TLC
22-23 School Pictures during Science Classes
23 Welcome Week Dance 2:15-3:15

Term 1 Essential Guiding Question: What Does It
Mean To Be An Oak Canyon Eagle?
Homeroom: Academic Mastery
28 Ballroom 1:15-3:15
30 StuCo 7th Grade Applications/Posters Due
30 Musical Auditions 2:30-4:30/5:00-7:00
2 Labor Day--NO SCHOOL

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE
And just like that, we’re off to the start of a brand
new school year! Students and staff have returned
to school with a positive outlook, and there is a
great feeling in the school. We’ve been busy
working on the aesthetics of our building. We’ve
installed some permanent wall decor dedicated to
the 6 Cs in Halls A, B, and C. An art installation
created by the 22-23 Young Master’s class has
been relocated to Hall A as one large piece as
opposed to 8 individual pieces. And in the
commons 4 large eagle murals have been added as
symbols for our Homeroom Pods. We are excited
to share the adjustments we have made to
Homeroom this year. All of our Homeroom classes
have been divided into 4 pods. Each pod
represents a part of the alphabet and has an



administrator, counselor, coach, advocate,
etc. assigned to the Pod. Each pod
represents an element found in nature:
water, earth, air, and fire. The purpose of
our Homeroom Pods is to help students
feel an even greater connection to one
another through Homeroom, to help
admin, counselors, and coaches participate
in Homeroom and provide even deeper
support to the students in the portion of
the alphabet already assigned to them,
and to help our teachers grow in their
capacity to lead Homeroom. Some of the
homeroom classes are grade level specific,
and some of them have students from
mixed grades. All of these changes are
based on feedback received from
students, parents, and teachers on how we
can improve the Homeroom experience..
Truly, we want Homeroom to matter and
to be helpful to all. I am excited to update
you as the year progresses on the awesome things our students are up to in their Homeroom classes and pods!

I’d also like to show appreciation for our amazing teachers and the work they have put in to deepen learning
opportunities for students in their daily instruction as well as to provide connection opportunities for students to
help build a sense of community at Oak Canyon. Truly, it is going to
be a fantastic year!

Mrs. Ross

NEW INFORMATION

WELCOME WEEK 8/19-8/23
It’s Welcome Week at Oak Canyon Jr. High! Our Student Council
has a fun week of dress up days as well as a dance planned for this
first full week of school. Please note that school pictures will be
taken on Thursday and Friday of this week during students’ Science
classes. Make sure if your student is participating in Spirit Days that
they don’t go too crazy on their picture day!!



STUDENT INFORMATION UPDATE IN SKYWARD--VERY IMPORTANT
Now is the time to update any student information in Skyward. This includes updating emergency contacts,
student internet permissions, setting preferences to receive school emails and voice messages from the school,
and more. This information needs to be updated for each student each year. This is also where you indicate that
you give your permission for a student to check out a Chromebook. They cannot check one out without your
permission. Students cannot access their school accounts/email either if the update has not been completed. If
you need assistance, please click on this link for a tutorial.

OCJH HANDBOOK AND CELL PHONE POLICY
The OCJH Handbook is an excellent place to find out all about the policies and procedures at our school. Some
have been updated over the summer, so we encourage you to take a look. One of the policies we have amended
is our cell phone policy (see below). New additions to the policy in the handbook are highlighted in yellow.

“Electronic communication devices (including cell phones and cameras) may not be possessed, activated or
utilized in school situations where a reasonable expectation of personal privacy exists. These locations include but
are not limited to locker rooms, shower rooms, restrooms and any other areas where students or others may
change clothes or be in any stage or degree of disrobing. Electronic communication devices may not be used by
any student in a manner that might reasonably create in the mind of another person an impression of being
threatened, humiliated, harassed, embarrassed or intimidated. Except as described above, students may use cell
phones and headphones before and after school, during passing time, and at lunch.”

“In order to provide an optimized learning environment, all cell phones and headphones must be put away in a
backpack or locker during the times when classes are in session. Cell phones and headphones should not be on a
student’s person during class time. This year, each teacher will have a hanging cell phone holder with individual
compartments. It is NOT required that students place their phones in these holders during their regular classes.
However, there will be incentives for students who voluntarily place their phones in the holder (on airplane mode)
to remain there the whole class period. That said, it is required that students place their phones in the cell phone
holders during HOMEROOM each day. We want to maximize the Homeroom experience, and we’d also like to
gather some action research about how not having phones changes that experience. We are mindful of the cell
phone policy being introduced at PGHS this year, and before we embark on something similar, we’d like to see
what happens on a smaller scale in Homeroom.”

“Personal devices must be put away during class time. If a student is in violation of this policy the following
consequences will be imposed:
○ First Offense: The cell phone (and/or headphones) will be taken by the teacher and returned to the

student at the end of the period.
○ Second Offense: The cell phone (and/or headphones) will be taken to the office. The student will be able to

pick it up after school.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1O5Ri6Fi83Lf6y0RFbnSw7QpjJPdSaqmN/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/100TW3d60816bY0j-ddrLiPPtxzFSZkOt4mPZLCerpCU/edit?usp=sharing


○ Third Offense: The cell phone (and/or headphones) will be taken to the office. A parent will be able to pick
it up after school.

○ If the problem persists and after a parent conference, the student will lose the privilege of bringing a cell
phone (and/or headphones) to school for the rest of the year.”

24-25 BELL SCHEDULE--WEDNESDAY EARLY OUT CHANGES
There is one major change to our bell schedule this year: lunch on early out Wednesdays will come at the end of
the day, and there will only be one lunch on Wednesdays. Class will adjourn at 12:45 and lunch will go from
12:45-1:15. Buses will depart from the school at 1:15. If students do not want to stay for lunch on campus, they can
be picked up or walk home after 12:45. Please note the updated bell schedule and teacher lunch assignments for
the year.

WE ARE HIRING!!
If you, or someone you know is interested in working in our Life Skills classroom with Mrs. Hall, we are currently
looking to fill a 29-hour a week paraeducator position. Please visit the Alpine School District website to view and
apply for the available position, or inquire directly about the position by emailing .Kate Ross

mailto:kateross@alpinedistrict.org


SCHOOL COMMUNITY COUNCIL ELECTIONS
Our first SCC meeting of the year with our new SCC will be September 17th at 2:30 pm in the TLC. The School
Community Council (SCC) is a group of parents and school staff that meets monthly to discuss the issues facing our
school. The SCC creates a school improvement plan and allocates Trustland Funds to help meet our goals outlined
in that plan. SCC meetings are open to anyone interested and we are in need of parents to join our board. If you
have some time on the third Tuesday of each month at 2:30 and would like to be a part of our SCC, please click on
this link to submit your name.. A term on the SCC is two years. If there are more interested than parent positions
available, we will have an election.

FROM THE OAK CANYON PTSA
Our PTSA does so much to support our school and students--selling suckers on Fridays, sponsoring the Eagle of the
Month student recognitions, organizing Spirit Nights, making generous donations for school improvements,
recognizing our honor roll students, and more! We encourage all to join the PTSA--the membership dues go a long
way for our school. In addition, Eagle Cards are a great value for all of the discounted goods and services they
provide. To join the PTSA, purchase Eagle Cards, and/or donate for Teacher Birthday/Appreciation gifts, please
visit the Oak Canyon PTSA store link:

Givebacks
ocjhlindon.givebacks.com

Also, PTSA meetings will be held every third Wednesday from 9:30-10:30 in the TLC. All are welcome to attend!

FROM THE TRANSPORTATION DEPARTMENT
Some of our bus routes have DOUBLE RUNS. Watch the short video clip to learn more about how they work. We’re
always looking for additional drivers to help eliminate the need for double runs, so if you or someone you know
would be interested in driving a bus, CLICK HERE to apply. Bus routes are available online HERE. For bus stops, use
the magnifying glass in the top right corner and enter your address, then select your student’s school level on the
left side of the page. Select “pick-up” for the time the bus will leave before school, or “drop-off” for the
approximate time your student will be dropped off after school.

STUDENT LOCKERS
If you would like to sign up for a locker for your student, please fill out the locker request form on
oakcanyon.alpinedistrict.org under Information. Or here is the link:
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScWFRNvuu1SqrhbzSSGKwheih_C_KgtZIAUwW0rb4B4aBuX0w/viewf
orm

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdAFUhDN73XEdR_S51yanbRmfLSCeibjbvxJn7Y5ZLzmL3ACQ/viewform?usp=sharing
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https://ocjhlindon.givebacks.com/store?limit=21&live=true__;!!P-Vt7t5jJSrPd9zQ!vlWYREqBmo-os9FrZ1Ags6fbu62kN8tUt9zlLHn8D0HdOrcKlz69linD7UqiCXFOUsr8-JOKUxZNV283mjybD5W52A$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https://ocjhlindon.givebacks.com/store?limit=21&live=true__;!!P-Vt7t5jJSrPd9zQ!vlWYREqBmo-os9FrZ1Ags6fbu62kN8tUt9zlLHn8D0HdOrcKlz69linD7UqiCXFOUsr8-JOKUxZNV283mjybD5W52A$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/hR5V6lDfvIjZHpnQpXQM0w**A/AAAAAQA*/RgRonn-SP0QxaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cueW91dHViZS5jb20vd2F0Y2g_dj1LeHd0QnVqOGZsayZ0PTQyc1cHc2Nob29sbUIKZrsSTL1mau4tMlIba2F0ZXJvc3NAYWxwaW5lZGlzdHJpY3Qub3JnWAQAAAAB__;fn5-!!P-Vt7t5jJSrPd9zQ!tn2wt2AUgajkT5c4Kd2Ib62yYrz_l6nez-u8ogwje1L4Bo8HMZmgxeHAw2tMnA1l29scQlRGzkpZjk6BVW7Qet7TIlM$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/fWQw5kSv-8LJYuvcw3R7uw**A/AAAAAQA*/RgRonn-SP0RXaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuYXBwbGl0cmFjay5jb20vYWxwaW5lc2Nob29scy9vbmxpbmVhcHAvZGVmYXVsdC5hc3B4P0NhdGVnb3J5PVRSQU5TUE9SVEFUSU9OVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpmuxJMvWZq7i0yUhtrYXRlcm9zc0BhbHBpbmVkaXN0cmljdC5vcmdYBAAAAAE*__;fn5-fg!!P-Vt7t5jJSrPd9zQ!tn2wt2AUgajkT5c4Kd2Ib62yYrz_l6nez-u8ogwje1L4Bo8HMZmgxeHAw2tMnA1l29scQlRGzkpZjk6BVW7QSRj2FxI$
https://urldefense.com/v3/__http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/EwWZm_tVdjMpGT-DfrB0qA**A/AAAAAQA*/RgRonn-SP0RXaHR0cHM6Ly9hbHBpbmVkaXN0cmljdC5tYXBzLmFyY2dpcy5jb20vYXBwcy9kYXNoYm9hcmRzLzUxNzc4MmJjZDEyNjQ2ODk5N2U5YmY1ZTQzODBmZGYxVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpmuxJMvWZq7i0yUhtrYXRlcm9zc0BhbHBpbmVkaXN0cmljdC5vcmdYBAAAAAE*__;fn5-fg!!P-Vt7t5jJSrPd9zQ!tn2wt2AUgajkT5c4Kd2Ib62yYrz_l6nez-u8ogwje1L4Bo8HMZmgxeHAw2tMnA1l29scQlRGzkpZjk6BVW7QF7izM5Q$
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScWFRNvuu1SqrhbzSSGKwheih_C_KgtZIAUwW0rb4B4aBuX0w/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScWFRNvuu1SqrhbzSSGKwheih_C_KgtZIAUwW0rb4B4aBuX0w/viewform


SCHOOL FEES
Fees are now available to pay on myschoolfees.com. If your student will be making changes to their schedule we
suggest you wait to pay for fees until their schedule has been finalized. Fee waiver applications are available on
our website, at the district's website, or at the finance window. Fee Waiver applications, along with supporting
documentation, are due by Sept 30, 2024. Please reach out to the finance office via email at
jhoyal@alpinedistrict.org or by phone 801-610-8141 with any questions. Thank you!

SCHOOL PICTURES 8/22-8/23
School pictures will be taken in the Auditorium and students will be called down by their science classes. FYI,
picture packets from Eastman Adams will be sent home on Monday and Tuesday.

OCJH CROSS COUNTRY
Cross Country practice is after school daily from 2:45-4:00. Starting on Wednesday September 4th we have meets
every Wednesday from 5-6, and the Championship is on Wednesday, October 2nd. Meets are: September 4th @
AFJH; September 11th @ Oak Canyon; September 18th @ Viewpoint; September 25th @ at Mountain Ridge.

FALL MUSICAL AUDITION INFORMATION
Here’s what you need to know:

● Friday August 30th 2:30-4:30 PM and 5-7 PM
● Prepare 30 second broadway song with backing track
● Sign up at Eagledrama.weebly.com
● Also, Bring your audition form with you to auditions
● Find forms on the website, in Mrs. Lamoreaux’s room, or in Ms. Sander's room
● The musical this year is Into the Woods Jr.

OCJH AFTER SCHOOL BALLROOM

http://myschoolfees.com/


OCJH SPIRIT STORE BACK TO SCHOOL SALE 8/20-9/24

START SPREADING THE GOOD NEWS!
Parents, we would like to spotlight Oak Canyon students that are up
to great things outside of school. The challenge is that we are not
always aware of these student accomplishments/events to be
celebrated. Please click on this link if you’d like your student to be
spotlighted in a future edition of the Principal’s Newsletter!
https://forms.gle/KvYAYNKbDtwrMbpA6

In the meantime, enjoy this article in the Daily Herald about 7th Grade
Day at Oak Canyon!

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS

REMINDERS:

https://forms.gle/KvYAYNKbDtwrMbpA6
https://www.heraldextra.com/news/2024/aug/15/going-to-be-awesome-incoming-7th-graders-get-an-energetic-welcome-at-oak-canyon-jr-high-in-lindon/?fbclid=IwY2xjawEvVcRleHRuA2FlbQIxMQABHZ4lgGkswrygyUxnW8J_EMpnW_MqcVPW-OFY6iNOIsNU6tKnuFc9BAOJZg_aem_qRd726qIB9wsy5Zgd5Y5PQ



